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BY EMAIL 

August 11, 2025 

To: All Licensed Electricity Distributors 
      All Other Interested Parties 

Re: Supplemental Decision on Working Group Membership – Distribution 
Customer Connections Review (EB-2025-0204)

On July 31, 2024, the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) issued a letter regarding Working 
Group (WG) membership in respect of the Distribution Customer Connections (DCC) 
Review. In the same letter, the OEB approved cost eligibility for a number of 
stakeholders. 

On August 5, 2025, the OEB received a late request for WG membership and cost 
eligibility from Consumers Council of Canada (CCC). While CCC’s request for WG 
membership was submitted past the deadline of July 21, 2025, the OEB accepts CCC 
as a member.   

In its July 3rd kickoff letter for the DCC Review, the OEB stated that any participant 
determined to be eligible for costs in the OEB’s System Expansions for Housing 
Developments consultation (EB-2024-0092) and EV Charging Connections Subgroup, 
under the DER Connections Review consultation (EB-2019-0207) is deemed eligible 
for costs in relation to their participation in the DCC WG. CCC was eligible for costs in 
EB-2024-0092 and is therefore eligible for costs in the current proceeding.  

https://www.rds.oeb.ca/CMWebDrawer/Record/907112/File/document
https://www.rds.oeb.ca/CMWebDrawer/Record/903710/File/document
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Participants in this consultation are reminded of the importance of adhering to OEB-
imposed deadlines. 
 
DATED at Toronto August 11, 2025 

ONTARIO ENERGY BOARD 

Brian Hewson 
Vice President, Consumer Protection & Industry Performance  
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